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CENTRAL PARK WATER MAIN – IMPERIAL SECTION 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Upcoming Work 
Metro Vancouver is replacing the Central Park Water Main to help ensure the continued delivery of high-quality drinking 
water well into the future. In addition to meeting growing regional needs, this new water main is also designed to 
withstand major earthquakes. Spanning approximately 12 kilometres across the cities of Burnaby and New Westminster, 
construction first began in 2019 and has been phased over several years. 
 
The Imperial Section is 3.4 kilometres and runs along Imperial Street between Maywood Street at Telford Avenue, and 
Griffiths Avenue at Elwell Street. Construction of this section started on Imperial Street, just east of Empress Avenue. 
 
Traffic, Safety, and Impacts 
• Road Closure: There will be a full road closure on Imperial Street from Empress Avenue to Ashworth Street, from 

January 6 to late March, 2025.  
 

• Pedestrian Walkway Closure: Along the north side of Imperial Street between Empress Avenue and Ashworth 
Avenue. If anyone in your household has mobility issues or medical needs, please contact our community liaison 
and they will assist you. 
 

• Parking Restrictions: There will be no access or parking within the road closure area.  
 

• Traffic Detours: The following traffic detours will be in effect. Please follow signage and direction from traffic 
control personnel.  

o Local Traffic Only: 
 Sperling Avenue, between Stanley Street and Imperial Street 
 Imperial Street, between Ashworth Street and Griffiths Avenue 

o School Pick-Up and Drop-Off Detour: Vehicles can continue to access the following routes. No stopping or 
parking is permitted in laneways. 



 Brantford Avenue: Remains the main point for pick-up and drop-off; no stopping in front of the school
 Imperial Street: North on Empress Avenue to the Empress Avenue roundabout
 Stanley Street: South on the laneway to Empress Avenue roundabout 

• Noise: Residents
may hear noise
from heavy
machinery and
increased truck
traffic.

• Garbage
Removal: We are
coordinating
services with the
City of Burnaby to
keep garbage and
recycling pick up
in the laneway.

Hours of Work 
Typical hours of work 
will be Monday to 
Friday between 7:00 
am and 5:00 pm. 

All work will comply with the City of Burnaby bylaws or granted bylaw variances. There may be times when 
construction crews work longer hours to complete critical activities safely and efficiently. Metro Vancouver will notify 
the community in advance about activities outside of bylaw hours. 

Keeping the Community Informed 
Metro Vancouver is committed to working closely with the community and the City of Burnaby to ensure concerns and 
interests are considered as the project progresses. We have a dedicated community liaison available throughout the 
project to address any questions or comments you may have.  

Thank you for your understanding while we complete this essential drinking water project. 

Community Liaison: 604-432-6200  
(Monday to Friday from 8:00 am to 4:30 pm) 

After Hours Emergency: 604-451-6610 

Email: icentre@metrovancouver.org (Include “Central Park Water 
Main – Imperial Section” in the subject line of your email)  

Website: metrovancouver.org (Search for “Central Park Water Main – 
Imperial Section” for more information or to sign up for project 
updates) 
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